
Dear Sir/Madam

The TCS London Marathon returns on Sunday 27 April 2025

We’re writing to let you know there will be an additional road closure in your area this year.    
 
For safety reasons, due to the increased number of spectators at the event, it is necessary to close 
Queen Anne’s Gate between Broadway and the entrance to St James’s Park on Sunday 27 April.  
 
To reduce disruption, Queen Anne’s Gate will close reactively, as and when required, between 11:00 
and 18:00 to help safely manage spectator movements.  
 
Parking will be available on Queen Anne’s Gate as usual, and the road will remain accessible 
throughout the day from Carteret Street and Dartmouth Street.  
 
Full details of the road closures are available online at londonmarathonevents.co.uk/london-
marathon/road-closures

Raising funds for charity
The London Marathon is the world’s biggest annual one-day fundraising event and has raised 
more than £1 billion for charity since it was founded in 1981. Your support will help our participants to 
continue increasing this total at this year’s event.

In addition, after costs, 100% of the surplus from the marathon is gifted to the London Marathon 
Foundation. Since 1981, it has awarded in excess of £110 million to more than 1,700 projects in London 
and beyond. You can find out more at londonmarathonfoundation.org

Thank you
Thank you in advance for your understanding. We hope you will join us in celebrating and 
supporting the thousands of participants in the 45th annual edition of the event. 

If you have any questions or require further assistance, please visit our website, or contact our 
Customer Engagement Team at londonmarathonevents.co.uk/london-marathon/contact-us

Yours faithfully

The TCS London Marathon Team 

London Marathon Events  
190 Great Dover Street

London
SE1 4YB

 
Friday 11 April 2025


